
AAUW Ballwin-Chesterfield Executive Board Meeting 

Oct. 3, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 9:33 a.m. by president Jean Elliott. 

The Mission Statement was recited.   

 The hostesses for the meeting, Carol Greenaway and Ann Patrice O’Shaughnessy were thanked.   

The presence of a quorum was confirmed. 

Presidents remarks:  The September brunch was very good.  Our chapter has volunteered to participate 

in gift wrapping at Barnes and Noble in Ladue on December 13.  There will be a sign-up sheet at the 

November meeting.   

The minutes of the last meeting were approved. 

Pat Shore gave the financial report.  Our current balances are: 

 Operating fund:  $48,744.88 

 Dollars for Scholars: $2,869.52 

Schnucks:  $3,537.85 

Membership reported we currently have 199 members. 

Karen Francis reported that Abby Roessler has resigned and will need to be replaced.  Public Policy is 

currently working on Get Out the Vote, Violence Against Women.  There are four sessions of Work 

Smart coming up at branches of the St. Louis County Library.   

Directories were given out at the September meeting. 

Marcia Block has proposed an idea for a poster that will recognize donors of $50 or more as “Winter 

Belles”.  This will replace the baskets that have been sold in the past winter parties. 

The newsletter committee asks that you proofread your submissions.  There should be no underlining 

and no all-caps in your articles. 

The Fall brunch committee reports that the brunch was attended by 120 people.  There were 29 people 

who ordered a lunch and did not cancel or show up.  The extra lunches were able to be sold.   

Carol Greenaway reported that the University Liaison group is currently selling Panera Cards and Bean 

Soup mix.  The book sale will begin at the October meeting.  

The Eleanor Roosevelt walk will be Oct. 15th at 10:30 a.m. at Des Peres Park.   

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 

 

 


